
IMPACT OF SPORTS PREMIUM 2015 - 2016 

The sports premium funding has enabled us to bring in a new 

PE curriculum that has helped teachers in their delivery of 

effective teaching this year, and which will continue to aid 

teachers with their planning for subsequent years meeting 

the guidelines of the new curriculum. 

 

We have used the money to develop skills for both NQT’s 

and leadership within P.E. 

 

We have invested in both a handball coach and a Key Stage 

One Coach that provided children with the opportunity to 

play new sports that they might not have encountered 

before, and also provided ways to cater for some team- 

teaching to up-skill teachers and enhance their continued 

professional development. At the Redbridge Mini games we 

competed in Athletics, WSR, Tennis, Hockey, Football and 

Basketball.  
 

We have also bought more sports day equipment, which 

provided the tools to achieve a successful competitive 

sports day which was enjoyed by all. 

 

Due to the ring-fenced funding, we were able to take a year 

5/6 girls football team to a football tournament organised 

by Redbridge, in which they were runners up, leading to a 



further invitation to participate in a tournament involving 

the best teams in Essex; a great opportunity for our girls! 

 

How the sports Premium Money has been spent to increase 

the general activity of children both in P.E. and through 

extra-curricular activities:  

Programme Money Spent Outcome 

Leadership and NQT 

courses  

£275 NQT’s growth in 

confidence in 

teaching skills. 

Sports Coaching £1975 

 

Children and teachers 

developing new skills. 

Representation of 

school teams in the 

“Redbridge Mini 

Games.” 

Teaching Resources £549 Helping teachers to 

plan a balanced 

curriculum. 

Playground Equipment £58.35 Helping children to 

be more active at 

playtime. 

Transport and cover 

for girls football 

314.50 Giving equal 

opportunities to all. 

Sports day equipment £475 Resulting in a more 

competitive sports 

day. 

New handballs £153.60 New resources for 

children and teachers 

leading to successful 

lessons. 

Total expenditure £3800.45  
 


